Grove Street Primary and Nursery School
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11th December 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

End of Term Arrangements
You will be aware that the DfE have announced that schools can change their finishing date to Thursday 17th December.  This announcement has been made to allow six days following the last teaching day to support track and trace of positive Covid-19 cases in children. By finishing on the Thursday, support with track and trace would end on 23rd December and not Christmas Eve.
We have taken the decision to finish on Friday 18th December as expected at 1pm. We felt it would be too disruptive for families to make changes with child care at such short notice. Children will return to school following the Christmas Break on Tuesday 5th January 2021. Monday 4th January is an INSET day for staff training.
During the Christmas Break, school may still need to be made aware of any confirmed cases from our pupils. Please see below guidance:
· No Contact Needed: Where a child tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed symptoms more than 48 hours since being in school (i.e. symptoms have developed after 3pm on the 20th December) the school should not be contacted. Parents and carers should follow contact tracing instructions provided by NHS Test and Trace.
· Contact Needed: If a child tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed symptoms within 48 hours of being in school (i.e. symptoms have developed between the 18th and up to 3pm on 20th December), you should contact the school following the procedure below;
Reporting a confirmed COVID-19 case whilst school is closed:
Please email enquries@grovestreet.wirral.sch.uk with the following information:
· Your child's name
· Their class
· D.O.B
· The day their symptoms developed
· The last day that they were in school
The school phone-lines will not be open. In the unfortunate event that bubbles will need to isolate during the Christmas Break, we will notify the affected bubbles via text. 
The governors and I appreciate that school leaders, staff, parents/carers and children have needed to adapt to the many challenges that we have faced throughout this year and we hope, that the staff and all of our families and community can enjoy some quality time at home to rest, have fun and enjoy Christmas. 
As ever, we thank you for your continued support, 

Kindest regards, 

Lisa Walsh
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Grove Street, New Ferry, CH62 5BA


Headteacher: Mrs L Walsh 


� HYPERLINK "mailto:schooloffice@grovestreet.wirral.sch.uk" �schooloffice@grovestreet.wirral.sch.uk�


grovestreetprimaryschool.co.uk
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